
Board Meeting 
April 3, 2023 

7:00 p.m. 
Via Zoom



COBIS FALL MEETING:  Monday, April 3, 2023 
TIME: 7:00 p.m. 
ZOOM 
  
MEETING IS BEING RECORDED 
 
AGENDA: 
1.  Welcome 
2.  Treasurer's Report…..Edith Ysada 
3.  Approval of Minutes from October 24, 2022 Zoom Meeting….Maggie Jimenez 
4.  Legislative Updates, including HB1: new “Education Savings Accounts” 
(ESA’s) for all K-12 children. 
5   FAANS updates 
6.  ISSF Events 
7.  Board Nominations 
7.  New Business 
8.  Adjournment 



March 28, 2023 
COBIS 

FINANCIAL REPORT



Board Meeting 
Minutes from October 

24, 2022 

Transcribed by Secretary Maggie 
Jimenez-Foyo  

(from Zoom video recording)





Starting in the 2023-2024 
school year, ALL K-8 

students in Florida will 
receive approximately 
$8,700 toward Tuition  
(and other services), 
regardless of family 

income!



www.faans.org

Newly revised  
Information Handbook is now 
posted on the FAANS website.

http://www.faans.org




FAANS Meeting - ALICIA’S NOTES  
March 22, 2023

Turlington Building

Tallahassee


Membership & Standards Committee Report.  New revised Info Manual is approved.  Two new associations met all criteria and are now “accrediting 
member” associations.

1. Laura Mazyck, Deputy Exec. Direction of the FDOE Office of School Choice 


1. They’re watching SB 1 expanding FES.  Two school choice bills coming together is about to pass and Gov is anticipated to sign them. This will go 
into effect on July 1st for the 2023-2024 school year.  The FDOE is geared up and ready to go on this.  


2. There are some provisions that are going to streamline the process and make it easier.  The FDOE website will be revised to make it more user-friendly.  
There will be navigator language to assist parents.  (Their only concern with the proposed revisions of language that would require FDOE to make 
recommendations to the Parents that ask them to recommend a particular private school. This includes telling parents what they can do with any 
remaining funds.


2. Legislation passed last year that you will have the flexibility of going through the Clearinghouse for background screening.  Every private school would 
have to set up their own account and clearinghouse. FDOE 


3. Bill that expands FHSAA is in the pipeline.

4. EANS Program sunsets this September.  Catapult services can be used through the summer and payments will be made in August. $58 million remaining 

in Eaves funding. Schools can submit Requests.  ARP funding.  Schools are encouraged to spend.


Alexis Laroe, FDOE Legislative Affairs Asst. Director 
HB1

1. This bill is expected to pass this week and Gov is expected to sign it.  Education Savings Accounts for ALL K-12 families, regardless of income.

2. They moved the September funding to August 1st so checks will be arriving by then.

3. Eduction Market Place Assistant (EMA) is being created to provide families with step by step instructions 

4. The cap is being raised substantially so there will be a lot of interest.

5. Applications will open by no later than mid-May. 

6. The FDOE is ready and will be implementing it quickly before school starts.

7. This bill has made national news so many parents will be learning about  these voucher options very soon. 

8. FODE will be sending us a lot of information very soon for us to pass along.

9. HB 190. - Allows more crossover for extra curricular between schools.

FDOE will be linking the “SchoolAHoop” website to guide parents to the different schools that are accepting scholarships.   

Mary Camps, FAANS President 
She attend the CAPE meeting 6 weeks ago.

1. State CAPES have been meeting monthly on Zoom. Mary attended a few of these meetings.

2. There are 90 School Choice bills going around the US that are similary to the one we have in Florida. 

3. Title 1 Updates and other Title revisions are being considered.

4. NCES and NAPE testing.

5. IDEA would-be been reauthorized but Congress doesn’t appear to have an interest in that.  They’re collecting data from our schools that are participating.

6. Florida received 53 million federal dollars this year for LEA services.

7. CAPE will meet again in July and then in September with virtual meetings in between.


FHSAA Report 
Barbara Hodges is our Rep and she’s on sabbatical.  A few discussions took place.




FAANS 
2023-2024 Standing Committees: 

Budget and Finance Committee 
     *   Joshua Repensek, Chair 
     *   David Ray 
     *   Steven Hicks 

Membership and Standards Committee 
     *   Stephanie Massey, Chair 
     *   Alicia A. Casanova 
     *   Teri Logan 
     *   Steven Lindquist 
     *   Mary Camp 

 Legislative Committee 
     *   Howard Burke, Chair 
     *   Mary Camp 
     *   (Open) 

 Technology Committee 
     *   Alicia A. Casanova, Chair 
     *   Michael Burroughs 
     *   Joshua Repensek 

Nominating Committee 
*   LuAnne Schendel, Chair  

     *   Barbara Hodges 
     *   Alicia A. Casanova 
     *   Howard A. Burke 

  



All Legislative updates  
were emailed to  
COBIS Directors  
this past week.



Federal Programs Contact List 
(March 22, 2023) 

Dr. Peggy Aune, Vice Chancellor for Strategic Improvement: Peggy.Aune@fldoe.org, 850-245-0509 

Janice Brown, Assistant Deputy Commissioner - Finance & Operations 
Janice.Brown@fldoe.org; she and her team are monitoring the Ombudsman email address: Equitableservices@fldoe.org  

Dr. Dinh Nguyen, Bureau Chief - Federal Educational Programs, Dinh.Nguyen@fldoe.org , 850-245-0811 

Title I, Part A - Improving the Academic Achievement of the Disadvantaged 
• Director: Matthew Wiley: Matthew.Wiley@fldoe.org, 850-245-9732 

Title I, Part C - Education of Migratory Children 
• Director: Henry Miller: Henry.Miller@fldoe.org, 850-245-5033 

Title II, Part A - Supporting Effective Instruction 
• Director: Matt Caldwell: Matt.Caldwell@fldoe.org, 850-245-0919 

Title III, Part A - English Language Acquisition and Language Enhancement 
• Director: Ginger Alberto: Ginger.Alberto@fldoe.org, 850-245-0894 

Title IV, Part A - Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grant 
• Director: Dr. Cassandra Brown: Cassandra.Brown@fldoe.org, 850-245-9947 

IDEA, Part B  
• Jessica Brattain, Bureau Chief – Exceptional Education and Student Support Services: Jessica.Brattain@fldoe.org, 

850-245-0941
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Due to the numerous school 
shootings, ISSF will be providing 
information regarding seminars 

that offer Safety Apps for our 
school communities.  

  



Hope you have a smooth 
end-of-school year and a 

safe and happy  
Summer of 2023!


